
 

 
 
 

 
 

Welcome to the Anglican Cathedral of  
St. John the Baptist 

20 July 2025 
Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 

 
We welcome in the Sacrament of Baptism this morning, Jesse Shaka 
Kitaka Bbuye, the son of Samuel & Ann. May God’s Blessing go with 
you throughout your life! We also welcome the Rev’d Khaliah Kinkead 
Dawkins as our presider this morning. 
 
Seven Merry Monks have taken up residence in our Cathedral! If you 
see them, feel free to say “Hi!”, but please leave them where they are 
perched. 
 
Notice of Congregational Meeting: The Financial Statements for 2024 
have been reviewed by our Accountant and are now ready to be 
presented to the Congregation. We will present the 2024 Financial 
Statements on Sunday, 27 July, directly following the 11 am service. 
Copies of the Financial Statements are available today.  
 
The Cathedral is open for tours Tuesday to Saturday, from 10 am to 4 
pm, until the end of August. 
 
Our Organist & Choir Master, Sharon Whalen, is on leave for the 
month of July. Many thanks to Eric Steele who will be our Organist 
while she is off.  
 

A WARM WELCOME 
to Visitors and Newcomers! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Children’s Ministry 
Meets downstairs during the 
11 a.m. service most weeks. 
The children will process 
downstairs during the Gradual 
Hymn. 
 
Washroom Facilities are 
located through the tunnel on 
the right side of the chancel 
and down the stairs. There is 
also an accessible washroom 
in the South Transept (to the 
right of the Chancel). 
 
Assisted Listening Devices are 
available at the entrance. 
 
New to the Cathedral?  
Please fill out a welcome 
card/envelope found in the 
pews. 
 
Learn more about the 
Cathedral by visiting 
OurCathedral.ca 
 
Like the Cathedral on 
Facebook @anglcathstj 
 
 

The AED is mounted by  
the Sacristy. 

 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office 
P.O. Box 23112 
St. John’s, NL, A1B 4J9 
709-726-5677  
Office@OurCathedral.ca 
Website: OurCathedral.ca 
 
The Right Rev’d Samuel Rose 
Bishop of Eastern NL 
709-576-6697; Bishop@Anglicanenl.net 
Diocesan Website: AnglicanENL.net 
 
The Very Rev’d Roger Whalen 
Dean and Rector: 709-693-4529; 
Roger@OurCathedral.ca 
 
The Rev’d Gail Dick  
Vicar Pastoral: 709-685-5809 
Gail@OurCathedral.ca 
 
Music Director 
Mrs. Sharon Whalen 
Music@OurCathedral.ca 
 
Honorary Assistants 
The Rev’d Canon Dr. Frank Cluett 
The Rev’d Canon Margaret Hall 
The Rev’d Dr. Robert Rowlands 
The Rev’d Derrick Bishop 
 
Church Wardens 
Cindy Marshall: 709-771-4727 
   cindymarshall@nl.rogers.com 
Laura Cowan: 709-986-2904 
   lauranewmancowan@gmail.com 
Verger 
Sharon Stuckey 
Office Administrator 
Jill Kenny: 709-726-5677 

 
 



First year students for Post-Secondary Education: Applications are 
now being accepted for the Gerald & Doreen Facey Memorial 
Scholarship to be awarded for September 2025. This scholarship is 
valued at $1,500 and will be awarded to a young person from the 
Anglican Cathedral Parish enrolled in his/her first year of post-
secondary education (Private College, College of the North Atlantic, 
Marine Institute, Memorial University, etc.). This scholarship will be 
awarded on the basis of academic achievement & involvement in the 
Cathedral Parish. The selection committee will consist of The Dean and 
Wardens. Applications are available from the Church Office, and must 
be received in the Church Office on or before 4 pm on August 22nd. 
 
Monthly Special Offering Intentions: Our special intention for this 
month is “Cemetery Fund”. Please write “Cemetery” on your envelope 
or in the memo of your electronic donation. 
 
We gratefully acknowledge donations to: 
The General fund † from Paul Antle and the Antle Family Foundation in 
support of the continuing work and ministry here at our Cathedral. 
The Archive Fund † in celebration of Julia Mathieson’s contributions to 
our Cathedral. 
 
Upcoming Sunday Services: 
July 27th: 7th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 9 a.m. BCP said Holy Eucharist 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Mattins 
August 3rd: 8th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Holy Eucharist 
August 10th: 9th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Holy Eucharist 
August 17th: 10th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 11 a.m. BAS Holy Baptism & Eucharist 
 
Weekday Morning Prayer:   
9:30 am Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday.  
 
Lectionary Readings for next Sunday, July 27th: Hosea 1:2-10; Psalm 
85; Colossians 2:6-19; Luke 11:1-13. 

11:00 a.m. Holy Baptism & Eucharist (BAS) 
 
Opening Hymn: 5 Christ, whose glory fills the skies       Ratisbon 
The Gathering of the Community      BAS p. 151 
The Collect of the Day  
The Proclamation of the Word 
Amos 8:1-12                      Beatrice Andres 
Psalm 52                           p. 771 
Colossians 1:15-28                                          Eric Steele 
Gradual Hymn: 554 Blest are the pure in heart          Franconia 
The Holy Gospel: Luke 10:38-42 
Sermon               The Very Reverend Roger Whalen 
Presentation and Examination of the Candidates            p. 153 
Prayers for the Candidates                                                                p. 155 
The Celebration of Baptism 
Thanksgiving over the water               p. 156 
The Baptismal Covenant                                                                p. 158 
The Baptism                                                                                           p. 160 
The Giving of Light 
Confession and Absolution                                                                p. 191 
The Peace 
The Celebration of the Eucharist 
Offertory Hymn: 563 The Church’s one foundation                    Aurelia 
The Prayer over the Gifts   
Eucharistic Prayer #2                p. 196 
The Lord’s Prayer                p. 211 
The Breaking of the Bread #4                   p. 212 
THE COMMUNION 
Prayer after Communion                p. 214 
The Blessing and Dismissal                p. 215 
Closing Hymn: 377 O for a thousand tongues to sing               Richmond 

 
*  *  *  *  * 

The Cemetery Committee thanks all those who assisted in any way 
with the Memorial Services this year. The Committee could not have 
accomplished this without the support of many others. Attendance 
was good and the weather was perfect.  The experience was very 
uplifting for all those in attendance. 


